Mr. Robert H. Malott, Fallen Leaf Lodge, Fallen Leaf, Calif.

Dear Bob:

I am happy to know you have received the equipment in shipshape. I am sure by now you have got the backboards up and you are really rebounding that casaba against the old board.

Don't worry about the wear and tear on the ball. We will charge that up to profit and loss. You remember the Jewish gentleman who said, "We lose a little on each sale, but where we make the money is in the volume." We may wear out a little leather, but where we win our games is through the many practices.

I had a short visit with your dad and mom before they left for California. I gave your mother some exercises, squeezing on a rubber ball as an aid to limbering up her stiff hand. I believe we are going to get some results.

I am working on my Jayhawk Rebounds letter and will send you one shortly.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH